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BEFORE % OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THR STATE OF MEW MEXICO

CASE No. 3772
Order Fo, R-3426

This cause came¢ on for hoi:tng at 8 a.m. on May 32, 1968,
at Banta Fe, Bew Mexico, before Examiner Daniel 8. Nutter.

WOW, on this__ 5th day of June, 1963, the Commission, a
guorus being present, having ccunsidered ‘ae testimony, the record,
and the recommondations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

{1) %=at due pudlic notice havirg bsen given as reguired by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

wnmdndemmen Sl o csos s
R L DA WANBAWWE »

(2) That the applicant, Georgs L. Buckles, seeks authority
to institute throe wvaterflood projocts by the injsction of water
into the Queen Sand of the langlie-Mattix Pool in Township 25
South, Range 37 East, NNPM, Lea County, YNew Mexico, as follows:

A waterflood project comprising all of Section 3 and the
E/2 NEB/A and NEB/4 SR/4 of Section 4, with injection to be
through eight wells located in Units A, F, J, L, M, O, & P
of Section 3, and Unit B of Section &;

A watexflood project comprising the 8/2 B/2 of SBectiom 10,
the W/2 8w/4 of Bection 11, the W/2 WMi/4 of Section 14, and

- ths NE/4 and KR/4 Wi/4 of Section 15, with injection to be
through ten wells located in Units M & O of Section 10, Unit
i of Section 11, Unit O of Bection 14, and Units A, B, C, G,
and X of Section 15
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nu flood project comprising the WB/4 of Section 22,
ioh ¢S e through three wells located in Units

(28
2 af Contion 22

(3) That the applicant also requests authority to drill &
auwmber of said injection wells at unorthodox locatioms, often 3
to 15 feet from the corners and/or boundaries of their respective
40-acre tracts.

(4) That the wells in each of the project areas arxe in an
advanced state of deplation and should properly be classified as
"stripper”® wells.

{5) That in oxder tc complete an efficient injection patterm,
the applicant should be Juthcrised to drill a number of said injec
tion wells at unorthodox locatieons as shown on Exhibits Nos. 2 and
3.

(6) That the propesed waterflood projects should result in
the recovery of otherwise unrecoverable oil, theredy prevanting

%

(7) That the sukject application saculd be zpproved and the
projects shcsld La goverred by the provisions of Rules 701, 702,
and 703 of the Commission Rulec and Regulations.

(1) That the applicant, George L. Buckles, is hercby autho-
rised to institute three waterflood projects in the langlio-Mattix
Pool by the injection of water into the Jueen Sand of the langlie-
lln ttix Pool in Township 13 South, Range 37 East, NPN, lLea County,

New Mexico, as follows:

A wvaterflood project comprising all of Section 3 and the
E/2 XR/4 and MR/4 SB/4 of Sectiom 4, with injection to be
through the esight wells to be located as follows:

1. 990 feet from tihe Worth line and 100 feat from
*tha Bast line of Section 3.

Z. 1750 feet fron the NMeorth >ine and 2370 fewet from

— LI N - A D o B B o an -
m mr. LAT® @i PRCCabn S,

3, 2970 feet from the North line and 1650 feet from
the East lins of Section 3.
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4.

6.

7.

8.

3772
R-3426

1830 feet from the Jouth line and 660 feet from

the

00

the

1o¢C
the

West line of Section 3.

feet from tha fantl T..e and 5 feet from
West line of Section 3,

feet from the Scuth line and 1980 feet from
Bast iine of BSection 3.

1315 feet from the Bouth line and 100 feet from

the

Rast line of Bection 3,

2310 fes: Zrom the North line and 990 $s2ct from

the

Zast iine of Bection 4.

A waterflood project comprising the §/2 8/2 of Section 10,
the W/2 S%/¢ of Section 11, the ¥W/2 W(/4 of Section 14,

and the NR/4 and the NR/4 W/A of Bectiom 15, with injec-
tion to be through the 10 wells to be located as follows:

l.

2.

4.

S.

6.

Te

1220 fset from the South line and 1313 feet fres
the Weast line of Section 10.

4290 feet from the Worth line and 2143 feet frowm
the East line of Sectiom 10,

3312 Teet from the South line and 1315 feet from
the West line of BSection 11l.

1315 feet from the Borth line and 1215 Iget irom
4ihe west 1line of Section l4.

5 feet from the Borih iine and 80 feet from the
Zast line of Sectiomn 13,

S faet from the Eorth line and 2635 feet from
the East line of Bection i8S.

1315 feet from the North lins and 1332 J2iet irom
the West line of Section 15,

2540 feet from the Borth line and 25635 feet from
the Bast line of Sectiom 15,

1325 feet from the Morth line and 1325 fee: from
the Rast line of B8ecticn 1S5,
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b
10, 2540 fset from the Koxrth liine and 100 feet from
the BEast line of Section 15.
* A vaterflood vroiect comprisina the WEB/4 nf Canbine 2z,
. @ with injection to be through the three wells to be located
. . g | as follows:
- % 1. 1315 fect from the North line and 1325 feet from
,if : the EBast line of Section 22.
i 2. 2535 feet from the North line and 2635 feet from

the East line of Section 22.

3. 2635 feet from the North line and 80 feet from
the Bast line of SBection 22.

(2) That each of the above waterfiocod project areas isc here
designated an area wherein transfer of allowables between leases i
permitted, provided the area has been unitized or otherwise coansol-
idated, or provided all persons owning working interests and/or
royalty interests within said area have 30 agreed ané evidence of
such unitisation, consolidation, or agreement hae been furnished
the Santa Fe Office of the Commisasion, effective day that Commis-
sion receives saié evidence.

AR s e i e ¢
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(3) That the subject waterflocd projects authoriszed by Order
‘1) and wmodified by Order {2) of this order rhalil he anvarnad ho
the provieions of Rulee 701, 722, and 703 of the CG-1:-Lon lulo-
and Regulations insofar as said Rules anéd Regulations are not
tnconst-tcnt with this order,

¥
¥

a T manthl. nrocress reports of the waterflood projectse
auchorized by Order (1) and modified by Order (2) shall be sub~
mitted to the Commission in accordance with Rules 702 and 1120 of

the Commiasion Rules and Regulations.

ii‘

ES
K :J“Q’.{*‘&i;{_" BT SRR

(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such furtier orders as the Commission may deem .iecessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.




A s ncbhc

AR M T | B el 2

ot
DL SN

St L

3
[ —
Qo
[
o0
=
| V-
[om]
| 19
. D
| —
o )
- S
=
]
S,
=
| —
| 4
[ -}
D
-

B, INC.

ORPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT 'EUTIMONY. DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

‘\
D

SPECIALIZING 1HN:

1120 SIMMS SLOG. @ P, O, SOI 1092 ¢ PHONE 243-6481 © ALBUDVEROUE, " IW MEXIOD

IN THE MATTER OF:

Company for three waterflood
projects, Lea County, New Mexico.

)
)
Application of George L. Buckles ;
)

BEFORE:

BEFORE THE
OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
May 22, 1968
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MR. NUTTER: We will call Case 3772,
MR. HATCH: Application of George L. Buckles
Capany for three waterflood pfojects, Lea County, New
Mexico.
MR, KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Jason
Kellahin, Kellahin and Fcx, Santa Fe, represer.ting the
applicant. We have one witness.
(Witness sworn.)
(Whereupon, Exhibits 1
through 5 were marked

for identification.)

ROBERT ORR

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as folliows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHINM:

Q- Would you state your name, please?

A Robert Orr.

0 By wﬁbm are you employed, Mr., Orr?

A George L., Buckles Company.

Q What is your position with George L. Buckles

Company?

Mr. Orr, have you ever testified befcre the 0il

O
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Conservation Commission?

A No, sir.

Q For the benefit of the Examiner, would you give a
summary of your education and qgaiifications?

a Yes, sir. 1 have a B, 5. Degree 1n petroleum
engineering from the University of Texas and I am licensed

to practice ergineering in Texas and am registered in Texas,

TR el et 1 nm

I served for two years as production engineer for Gulf Qil

Corporation and I was employed by Mr. Buckles and have been

employed by him for the past fourteen years doing various

(o engineering assignments with the company and specializing in
. secondary recovery in West Texas and Scutheast New Mexico.
Q In connection with your work for George L. Buckles
Company do you do work in the State of New Mexico?
| A Yes, I do.

Q Did you have anything to do with the waterflood

projects which are the subject matter of Case 37727

A Yes,
Q Did you do the engineering on those projects?
A Yes, I did, and I am familiar with the area.

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness‘'s qualifications

MR. NUTTER: Thevy are.

e s ien
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Buckles propose in Case 37722

: A At the present time we have a successful rlooc

operating in the Langlie-Mattix field and it's our proposal

e 4
S (By Mr. Kellahin) Briefly stated, what does George

er of our leases in the

L%

} at this time to develop the remaind

Langlie-Mattix field, place them under water injection in

cooperation with our offset operators, and try to recover the

maximum amount of remaining oil in the reservoir that we can. : i
-

Q poes the project consist of three separate tracts

at the present time?

R A Yes, they do.

o
1% - Q And the acreage you have under waterflood, where is
L

it lLocated?

LY T+'=s located in all of Section 3 and parts of
0 section 4, 10, 11, 14, 15 and 22 of Township 25 South, Range
- E ‘ 37 Zast in Lea County. New Mexico, and is generally located
- ‘;"'f in the south end of the Langlie-Mattix field.

Q Your other waterflood project is also in the

Es

Langlie-Mattix field, is it not?

A It is.

‘

Q 18 it located o tha narth of this area?

A T

A It's located in Section 2z, Township 24 Sovth.

L8
o~

Range 37 East.

153
%
» 4 v
v 1 ¢
-4
3
¢
.
i T i AT U Mo 2 20 i
i
- ¥
¥
M
i
H
T
s
-
.
L)
Y
" . ‘. . N 5 “ o \YA l;~
A e et i) i kit Eueietntiel Miainak




MA—_ L

B B e e LI

L

Q Has that been a successful waterflood?

A Yes.

Q Referring to what has been mirked as Exhibit 1,
would you identify that exhibit, pleéﬁa?

A Yes, This is an exhibit that shows the zone that
we anticipate flooding, which is the Queen Sand oil zone,
and it has a list of all of the leases showing the acreage,
the number of wells currently located on the properties, the
cumulative production to 4-1-68, and the average barrels per
day per well. It shows that we have 1,460 acres in these
hrae proposed projects with 36 existing wells, and an average
barrel per day of production for March 1968 of 87.1, and a
cumulative production to 4-1-1968 of 3,734,334 barrels. The
current production is 2.3 barrels of oil per day per well
and 1.5 barrels of water per day per well, which, in our
opinion, is in the final stages of stripper primary
production. The gas volumes are smail throughout the leases.

0 And you say this is an advance stage of depletion?

A It is, |

Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 2,
would vou identify that exhibit?

A This is a plat showing the proposed injecticon well

locations and vlan of operation for the three floods, and it
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Amae

ehnwe alen the pattarn for the ocffaet coperatara: th
Langlie-Mattix Woolworth Unit is located on tne north end of
our properties, the Gulf Stuart Langlie-Mattix Unit is
located between the center of the two north properties and
this is the plat that shows:the proposed injection well
program at this time and the cooperation hetwaen the varions

operators in this end of the field,

0 Is the Amerada Woolworth Unit presently underx
waterflood?

A Yes,

0 Do you have a line agreement with Ame:dda?

A We have one that we're in the talking stage at this
time,

Q You are wrking on one?

A Yes,

0 Is the Gulf Langlie-Mattix Unit an underwater flood?

A No, it is not.

Q You indicate on Exhibit 2, injection wells that are
on the Gulf acreage; is this in accordance with an agreement
entered into with Gulf?

A Yes, We have rough draft of agreements with Gulf
and we have agreed to these locations and the ones that are

shown on our lease and the ones that are shown on our lease




1 drill as line wells.

e ones that we wil
pattern rhroughout

are th
Q That will give a uniform injection

the area, ig this correct?

- -r -
-

A

mn

e of pattern that you have found

0 1s this a tyPp

~eaaful in the Que

[ Calore

O h e

en formation?

A Yes. And ve have line wells on our successful

th the Langlie—Mattix

£1g0d in the wells to the north wi

a4
and with three other operatoirs in that area, and

Woolworth Unit
e lines.

it is performing guccessfully and protecting the leas
0 This area jvolved in Case Number 3772 is not

anitized, is ix?

A It is not.
as been marked as gxhibit No. 3,

Q Referring to what h

will you jdentify that exhibit?
A Yes. This 1is a A~sarintion of each
d in this area and then 2 description

be converted to water

of the

dual leases locate

indivi
1, those that will

ach injectien wel
a description of the

of e
welis that will be

ection, and also

inj
drilled.

0 You- give the: location of the jnjection wells, do
you not?

A Yes.

R
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as originally drafted, were 1320 feet.

-

A

Q

A

Q
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Some of the locations appearing on that tabulation,
Yes.

Would you point out the specific changes that have
been made, Mr. Orr?

~We, in an attempt to drill the line wells and

cooperate with our offset operators, agreed to drill wells

lines, and some of these fell in or right on the center of two
proration units, and we propose to move these five feet so
that they will fall withiﬁ the proration unit. One of the
changes is the Fristoe lease on the proposed injection well,
that should be 1315 feet from the South Line and 100 feet
from the East Line of Section 3.

Another is on Stuart Tract No. 5 l1ease. The
proposed injection well should be 1315 feet from the North
Line and 1315 feet from the West Line, and then on page 3, the
center well shown for Tract 9 should be 1325 feet from the North
Line and 1325 feet from the East Line of Section 15; the only

wells, I believe;.fall witnin an individual proration unit.

| Sp—

Some of the individual tracts wiil noi have

walle An +haom T o + rrAavrvocd?D
W e afin ofis S At X v“w' E 1= 4 L T W din. e N W W @

There is one tract that at the present time has a

Have you changed those?
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producing gas well but is not producing from the Queen oil
zone.,

Q Is that the Stuart Tract No., 8?2

A Yes, sir,

Q Do you plan to drill a well on that to produce
from the oil zone?

A Yes. Gulf Stuart Unit, they will drill a well on
the west sides of the unit, and at the time that that well ie
drilled we'll determine where we shall drill a producing well
in Treot 8 and possibly another injection well to back up
that lease,

MR.. NQTQER: That Tract 8, that is the Southwest
Quarter, SQutﬁwégt Quarter of Section 107

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: You will have a producing well on that?

THE WITNESS: Yes. We have an agreement and cption
with the -- We don't own the gas rights to enter the gas well
that's shown on that lease and complete it in the Queen oil
zone, but since we're working out the line agreemént with Gulf
and they have asked that we drill a well in that corner, it
aprears That Lnat propofed locatiunl iz tOu Close Lo e

injection well and we would want to move back on the lease and

drill an oil well which we would probably require an injection
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. . . weii on the west side of Tract 8.

0 (By Mr., Kellahin) All of the owners of interest

¥

underlying the Buckles waterflood projects share in the

S p—

production from' the project?
A Yes,
Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit

Nc¢. 4, wonld you identify that exhibit?

A Yes, This is a well log, a typical well log, and
we picked Smith Well No. 4, which is located on the north
tract, and it was a well that we felt was typical in that area.
We have marked on this log the starting from the surface where
we are setting surface pipe, which is the minimum depth of

700 feet., It shows the -- We're drilling these wells with

cable tools and it shows the temporary oil strinq sat through

the Rustler formation at approximateiy thirteen to fourteen

eeee A __ A e _ & PL L ceee Lb i dmen nF LA Takans abk anenraAavimabales
ILURIMUL LW LTS W el DAYV D d A L R Y A —_ A A e s e e Wapr [ e eearash e W e =

2850 to 2900 feet; then the top of the Queen gas at approxi-
mately 3350 feet, and the top of the Queen o0il just below
3400 feet. Also the casing seat at the top of the Queen 0Oil
Zone and the wells are completed open hole and drilled to
approximate total depth of 3550.

Q Now, referring to'what has been marked as Exhibit

No. 5, will you discuss that exhibit?
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A Yes. This is a typical injection well completion
as we propose to complete these wells. It shows some gsimilar
information that jg shown on the lcg and a gsketch of the
tubing and casing s+hat will be located in the well, and also
the total depth and the method of injection that we'll use,
which is with the tubing set very close to bottom within two O
three feet and injection through the tubing.

Q You do not use a packer in this type of completion,

A That is correct. We clean up our well by reversing
the flow and any cavings or sand that might be located in
the bottom of the well are reversed to the surface and to a
disposal pit to keep the well clean SO we can nave aniform
injection across the Queen pay zone.

Q Have you used this same type of completion in your
other Langlie-Mattix flood?

. A Yes, we're currently using it ir. our other flood.

Q gave you found that by reversing the fiow and
cleaning up the well you have a successful operation?

A Yes.

0 You show the surface string at approximately 700
feet on that exhibit, is that correct?

A That is corr&ct.

T s gL

«
¢
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0 What is the reason for setting surface string at
that depth?

A This is where we feel is the bottom of the fresh
water zone in that area.

Q Will that surface string be cemented to the surface?

A It is cemented to the surface and we have circulated
cement on all the wells we have drilled,

Q Wiil that adequately, in your opinion, protect
any fresh water zones encountered in the well bore?

A Yes. As T stated earlier, we drilled these wells
with cable tools and we feel that when we drill out from
under the surface casing we don't, in only one well did we
§ find any fresh water below the surface casing, and in that
well we went back and ran a liner through the zone where we
found some additional fresh water,

Q What volumes of water do you anticipate you will
inject in the wells in this project?

A Our proposal is to initially inject 300 barrels
2 day per well and then as the flood progresses, to allow the
pressures to dictate the performance.

- Q Will you reinject produced water?

A Yes, we will, and pian to do it froem the beginning,

L)

What will your source of water be for this project
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other than your produced water?

the State Engineer.
I ‘ Q -You mean you have an applicatioﬂ?
A . We have an application for water rights pending
before the State Engineer.
Q It has not been heard?
A No, it has not.
Q In the event that the application were denied by

the Stata Engineer, do you have any alternative?

A We have water rights at this time pending before |

A Yesg, there are commercial water sources in the area
and than thaora ig a npoccihility nf cnina water at: a Aanth of
{ff;ff ‘ about 5,000 feet, so there are two other sources of water that
T‘i;.4 we could use should these water rights be>denied.
- Q Is the water at a depoth of 5.000 fna# A hracrkich
“' it d water?
_:‘2 R ! A Yes, it is.
ﬁ: ; Q And would not come under the jurisdiction of the
. State Engineer under the present law?
o A That is my understanding.
Q Were Exhibits 1 through 5 prepared by ycu or under
your supervision? ’ F - 1
f A Yes, they were. | !
. et S i e e -
. .y -

w!
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MR, KELLAHIN: At this time I offer in evidence
Exhibits 1 through 5, inclusive.

MR, NUTTER: 2Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 5 will

be admitted in evidence.

(Whe'e'phu, Exhibits 1 through
5 were offered and admitted
in evidence.)
Q (By Mr, Kellahin) Do you have anything further to
add, Mr, Orr?
A Only that we feel that this is, the secondary recovery

project of this type is the essence of conservation and

n'rn:nrnnb-q inn mEF e emndm

n of waste and that these leases are currently being
operated at an economic loss and that we feel that by
injecting water in this reservoir that we will produce at
least an equivalent to the nrimawre nroductiss that lias
already been pro&uced in this area.

Q Has that been indicated in ‘ahv:other waterflood
project in the Langlie-Mattix?

A It has been. And also by the permanent expaasion
of the Amerada Langlie-Mattix wOolﬁorth waterflood.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have on direct

examination.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Is there any méans in this type of completion

I X4
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that vou can determine if water is escaping around your
casing shoe and coming back up the hole?

A Yes, there is. We read the pressures daily on the
well and we leave the bradenhead open so we can check to
see if there is any communication in the well, We watch the
pressure performance very closely on our wells, and as I
tostified, we let the pressure dictate rates to us more than
we do volumes. and on this basis we are pressure conscicus and
any change in pressure brings immediate study by our
engineering staff.

Q Do you attempt in this type of completion to load
the annulus between the casing and the tubing with a
hydrostatically balanced head of inert water?

A Yes, we do.

Q Then you do leave the bradenhead oﬁen after that,
then?

A I am speaking of the bradenhead on the back side
of the surface casing to see that we don't have any
communication behind the surface pipe. But the bradenhéad
is closed on the long string.

Q In other words, your casing tubing annulus is

closed?

A That is correct. And we do read the preséure on

S e S b S et AL S SR A SN
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that casing tubing annulus as is dictated by the pressure on
the tubing. In other wovrds, if we see any change at all we
start watching the annular pressures also, The two are
related.

Q In the course of drilling the well you run this
temporary string down through the Rustler, correct?

A That is correct.

Exhibit No. 5?2 Where could I make a mark to show where you
set that?
A T haliave von'll find it is marked on there at

about 1520 feet.

‘:‘ Q Well, on the log. I mean on Exhibit 5 where would

il we?

5f‘%{ A The top of the Rustlar is shown on there at 1,050 feet,g
whichh is the top of the Rustler, and then you would show it ‘
just below that point and on this typical log it's at 1320 feet.
so we actually set through the Rustler and shut the water off
with our temporary string.

0 At what point, then, do you pull that caSing?

=t - —

a We usually. fun the 16ng S
then wait 36 to 48 hours and then turn the long string loose

3 and pall the seven-inch, strip it out over the 4-1/2-inch casing.

: 0 Where is your setting point for that casing on ’ |
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Q How much cement do you use in your 4-1/2-inch?
A It varies bhetween 100 and 125 sacks, and on the

hole size< that we're drilling, this calculates *c he zbhout
five to seven hundred fifty feet of fill-up.
Q 500 to 750 feet?

A Yes.

Q Do you run a temperature log to find out the top

of the cement?

A No, we don't. Since we have a cable tool on the

hole and the hole is dry, we go in and drill out the rement
and test the hole and after we pull the string and dump the
waker hehind tie four ana a half, if we don't have water in
the hole we assume we have a shut-6ff,

Q You pour water in outside the four and a half?

A When * . pull the seven-inch we drop the water
behind the four and a haif, if it doesn't come around the
casing shoe we make the assumption that we don't have a leak.

Q Then you do circulate cement on that 700 feet of
surface pipe?

A Yes. By turning the 4-1/2-inch loose in the lLole,
we are putting the whole weight on the cement, and if we
didn‘t nave a cement job, i{ should fail in the bottom since

we are about a hundred feet or so off the bottom,.

S i o N, 7+ T 14 5000 i TR S A et 05 1= Ferinn A
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MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr,

Orr? Mr. Smith.

MR, SMITH: I am more or less interested in this
case, they are operating on my fee land. I'd like to ask
sbme questions. get some things more or iess clarified in
this,

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. SMITH:

Q Isn*t it a fact that when you started the flood in
this area that you were sgspeaking of, of Sections 21 and 22,
that you started the flood with the Rustler water?

A Yes, we did.

Q And that is very saline water?
ST Vely s=ailne, Wwe submitted water
analysis at that time,
Q  Ish‘t that water corrosive? %
A I don't know whefher it is or not, because we always
coat a hundred percent of everything we put in so we didn't
have any corrosion problems during the time that we operate.
Q Wwhat happened to the pump that you took out?
A The one we pulled out sanded up. What we actually
did, we actually lost our Rustler capacity to produce and

we pulled the well down and it caved in on us and we drilled




Q How nigh does that water stand in that weil?
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§ a second Rustler water well and we, between two wells, didn't
; get sufficient water to flood with.

A At the time, the Static fluid level will come in

at about 300 feet.

but how high up will it rise?

o]
-4
"
i9
Q

&

A It will rise to within 300 feet of the surfaée.

Q And you drilled it at what depth?

o
e v s 9 £ At e e M 4 T

A 900 feet.

Q 1s there not about 750 feet of water standing

£ o P .
in thot heole?

et e prRAR .

A Yes.

Q  Has it ever been plugged?

S A No.
jf,'} | Q How long has it beer there?
= 2 About three years.
Q Now, this well that you spoke of about this setting

this pipe and then you had to set a liner because of more

. T :  fresh water, where did that stray fresh water come from?
- | A That was on the Humphrey "a" 8, and we found that,
[ don't have the exact surfact casing eettina on that well,

but let's assume that it was, say, 750 feet. wWhen we drilled

+ kS

out, we went 125 feet and got additional water and it was

» - vt
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fresh water when we tested it. We ran a liner in ¢h

()

No. 8 and set it through the zone. If you remember, it
almost busxmed us out on setting that much surface pipe
because we ended up having a big fishing job.

Q I realize you have done pretty good to prdtect
the fresh water, The point is, isn't this Humphrey, doesn't
that join Township 26?2

A Yes, it does,

pre

-
Py res

Q And it was stated thils worning that they set pipe
at three hundred some odd feet, there was no pressure water

below that. But Bob is right on the pressure water, They

did drill and thay Lz Where Uhe fresi waters are.

There's one other question I want to ask here.

There are other waters besides that, what they call Santa

Rosa, is that what you consider you are using the water to

A No. For our present waterflood?
Q Yes.,

A No. We are considering that what ikcall that
surface sand and gravel or recent formation, 1It's my opinion
that it is above the santa Rosa.

o] Wwhat is the depth of the wells you are f£locoding?

A About 125 to 150 feet.
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Q That vou are flooding with there on Section 22?

.3 Right.
0 You wounld consider that Ogallala water?
A Well, if it is above the Santa Rosa we call it

;urface sand and gravel, Now, whether it is Ogallala, I don't
know, I am not a hydrologist, so I don't know what that is,
We have tried tc £ind this same water in some other places
and haven't found it. |

Q You have told me something I really didn't kanow,
I thought you were using out of the Santa Rosa water, I
understood from some information I picked up the other day
that this is true, what you are telling me this morning., 1Isn't
it true that those wells within the short distance of my water
well there, not a quarter of a mile ~-

A Yes, I was going to say probably 1500 feet, ves.

Q Where do they set the casing in those water wells
up there?

A Wz set a few feet, I am gcing to say 50 feet of
what I call surface casing. |

Q What is a few feet?

A I would say 50 feet. We could submit that\for the
record, We set a little pipe andbcemented it and then drilled

a well tc total depth and set a string of casing to total depth
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and gravel packed it., In other words, it is not cemented.

Q The next question is, are you considering tarinyg
this water for this other waterflood project, what depths are
you going to éet your water there? You said vou were figuring
on using fresh water.

A Our application is for wells to 500 feet, which in
my opinion is Santa Rosa.

0 You found some water below the 700~foot casing?

a Yes. We found water over well below 700 feet in
the Rustler. Some areas we found just a iLititls bit of water
and others we got what I call a hole full of water.

0 Did you find any differentkdepths of water in
drilling that Humphrey down tnese? I mezan A0 or 70 feet and
then three and four hundred, 500, 400 and in thers.

A Yes, We found what we called sand and gravels
through there but we didn't test each individual zone. Once
we got water, all we had to go on was the driller's log to
see that we either had more wéter or we thought we had more
water just from the perforﬁance.

Q | The point I am trying to establish, I am getting some
facts here, did you consider these different waters, separate
waters?

A I think ‘that from the performance of the water

e
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wells that I have seen on our propertias and the

TLnSS Lhat we
dril)led and tested with the cable tocol, that they are

separate zonas. In other words, I think that where we, for

example, are getting our fresh water at the present time, that

you could even set casing there and cement it and then drill

on to 700 feet and you would get additiona

=
X
(=4
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t

tcr, and it's

our opinion that that's the Santa Rosa.

0 You say the Santa Rosa, if it is 500 below?

A I don't know., I don‘t know whether anybody does or

MR, NUTTER: How deep do the surface sands and

MIIE P TrAnYE /o~

THE B IThGos: we found fresh water

MR, NUTTER: In sand ané gravels?

THE WITNESS: Yes,

MR. NUTTER: Are they continuous on down or red

beds in there?

THE WITNESS: There are red beds in Letween and shale

breaks also.

MR, NUTTER: Where the Santa Rosa starts and the

surface sand and gravel stop, you don't know?

THE WITNESS: No, I'm not a hydrologist and we have

of them. There seemed to be some question

5
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about where the definite division in these waters is.
MR. NUTTER: IS there a change in the qualit§ of
the water at any particular point?
~uR WITNESS: Only the very shallow waters which have
somg‘slight contanination, I mean by that,; we just found
them to be dirty. what we call dirty, from just regular

surface drilling, but after at least a fTew feet we can't tell

the difference ju the quality of the water antil you go to

PR
»,_“_4‘_;

the Rustler formation, which would 5e aome place below
this seven OTY eight hundred feet.

MR. NUTTER: what is a typical parts per million of
chlorides in the lower water since 300 to 700?

THE WITNESS: Less than 500.

MR. NUTTER: And then the Rustler water ig, it is
brine?"

S THE WITNESS: Well, no, it's no® @ princ. It is

oy

brackish, .put it's not a brine. The only way we found it to be
a brine is when paxrt of the well bore was open to some of the
salt section in the hole, when you leave the Rustler you g©

right into the sa.t and if you driil on down into the salt

4
ORI

section and start\?roducing, then you do get a brine water, ¢

put it's my opinion that the water, py passing over the salt

—~1
i

section, becomes a brine and it is not a brine as such

n the

fpde
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THE WITNESS. No, the salt 2ections are open ang thig

vater woulq also become Stagnant jp the whole annalar Space..

MR, NUTTER. There jg nNo mud jin the annular Space?

MR, SMITY. No, 1 anm not through, I have quite j

little to go.
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Q (By Mr. Smith) All the other waters that you hit

above what we consider the Santa Rosa water, do you hit it

one place and then another

place you don't hit?

A

That has been our experience.

Q We don't know because no one has seen it?

A We don't know,

Q I think you know these things, and I think they

shculd be presepted -~

=X avs

- MR. KELLAHIN: We have ns ohs

-
but

< 4
“ P S

S really a matter for the State Engineer in

regard to the water supply,

and not the 0il Commission. We

have no objection to Mr. Smith asking questions,

MR. SMITH: Well, okay.

I am lost, Mr. Kellakin,

on what the real facts are down there. I'm tfying to find

out some of them for nmy own protection.

Q (By Mr. Smith) This Rustler water, do you find it

in all the wells that you drill?.

A We

did, but we found it to be more prolific in some

areas than we did others.

We tried to test it in quite a few

wells but to use it as a water source for our waterflood, it's

our opinion that there's not sufficient quantity of water where

we are for waterflood.

Q Well, the Shell has found over there they axe
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Q (By Mr. Smith) All the other waters that you hit

above what we consider the Santa Rosa water, do you hit it

one place and then another place you don't hit?

A That has been our experience.

Q We don't know bgcaase no one has seen it?

A We don't know.

Q I think you know these things, and I think they

should be presepted --

MR. KELLAHIN: We have

~'D
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it's really a matter for the State Engineer in

.
E
quegtions Lus

regard to the water subply,. and nct the 0il Commission. We

have no objection to Mr. Smith asking questions, --

MR. SMITH: Wwell, okay. I am lost, Mr. Kellahin,

on what the real facts are down there. I'm trying to find

out some of them for my own protection.

Q (By Mr. Smith) This Rustler water, do you find it

in all the wells that you drill?v

A We did, but we found it to be more prolifiz> in some

We tried to test it in quite a few

wells but to use it as a water source for our waterflood, it's

our opinion that there's not sufficient quantity of water where

we are for waterflood.

Q . Well, the Shell has found owver there they are
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‘flooding out at that.

Ty

g . MR. SMITH: Now, Mr., Kellahin, the reason I am asking
these questions, I have asked the questions of the State
Engineer and he docesn't know, and this man does. I think this
is important to the o0il and gas people. I think it should be
important to the State Engineer.

f 'Q (By Mr. Smith) You more or less said this morning

-

that you and Amerada wexre more or less working together on

this thing?
A Yes, as well as with Gulf cooperating between us,
Q I have no obhjection to that whatever. The thing is,

4 —— 3 L mmem

Amerada, and I want to get this before the Commission, and you
o3 can check the facts, what I believe don't amount to anything,
the facts are, the Amerada is using the Santa Rosa wéter.
When pyou hit thie water 2t BE00 faatk down,. how mnch sand there F

is in this Santa Rosa that you consider Sarta Rosa water?

A ‘No, but our well records are probably on file with
i the Commission and it could be checked. o :
S ’ . Q it can be checked?
. § A You can check to see how much it is, _
\.‘

Q I know that thiis is water-sand: from 500 down .and we

0
}

. .
[Viv)FY

Lt know the facts on it, but we have established that fact,.

We established the fact that Shell is flooding out supposed to

[}

&
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ft’ I3
B : 5 be Rustler water., I don't know if that's a fact either, but
B N |
gﬁ;v j that's what it is, brackish water there,
S
Foonnd A I am not familiar with their well completion.
Q On drilling these wells, you don't know how far
back up you set that cement comes back up in the hole from

the bottom of your Queen, which is the Queen formation, when
you run cement back? I'd say it might come back to your
surface pipe after you pull that intermediate string, or
whatever you call it there, in the Rustler water. You are not
sure that that cement comes back to the surface?

A No. We haven't run any temperature survey. Purely-
by calculating the volume.

0 I think the rest of the companies are doing the same
thing, more or less. I don't think there's any use of me to
say anything further to the oil and gas people. They Should
know the story on that. Have you had any channeling problems
from one well to the other from this flood unit there on
Sections 21 and 2?

A Yes. In Section 22 we had what we thought was a
pretty direct communication between an injection well and a
producer and channeled in the formation, and we went in and
sqqeezed cemented the well and then drilled a cement out, éﬁd

it is, in our opinion, successfully'taking water at this time.
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Q I think there will be one more question. Do you
know that Capitan Reef water would be availahle to you to use
in that vicinity?

A Well, we have correspondence in our file from
people that have it available for sale, that is, that they
would like to sell us the water. But we don't have a firm
contract, no.

Q Are you anticipating going to this water, San
Andres water, which I think is Capitan Reef, I don't know if
it is and I doubt if anybody else knows? Let's ask this

question first: Do you have a permit from the State Engineer

to use the water?

A You mean the 5,000-foot water?
Q No, yvou don't have to have that.
A No. Our application is pending for water wells

and water rights on these three --

0 You have not had any hearing on that?

A No.

e Whether you can have it or not?

A Right.

Q There was one other gquestion. The water that you

have been using there, have you paid the said rancher, J. J.

Smith, any money on that for the use of it?




s
(Y
=]

N Q e hasn't received anvthing., Our water situation

in New Mexico is atrocious. It is a fact that people south

g of us in Texas do receive benefits from the water used on
i .

L R A s LT
- . a R

s them,
e Pl .
E', A I might state this for the record: We have never
L
ﬂ v paid f{or any water that was located on the lease used for

waterflooding in Texas or New Mexico.

; " Q I never give you permission to use it, did I?
i A No. We have paid you for water that we have used
L; ' for drilling.

i
e ’ 7 Q That's richt. We have gotten off pretty nicely
| until right here lately and you were dirty out there. I don't
' ,if\; "know what we're going to do about that. ‘his pit situation,

PO I don't know what's going to be done about that, I know we
have laws or requlations or agrzements, I dca't know if there
is anvthing set on that that the pits will begdone away. I
- i know you o0il companies are raising the rooff%or running that
stuff out on us. I am talking about the State Land Commigsion
; people and the Federal people should look at this morning and
see what they're sitting up here not doing, it's pitiful.

They are getting paid to do it. Our land is being polluted and

ruined, hundreds of acres of it. Our fresh water is being

e R T T U
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polluted by the wells and they know it, well after well down
there; besides. they are using it up. We just don't have much
that's what we are up here for. I was born in New Mexicc, my

people homesteaded down there, I would like for this fellow --

I have asked too many questions probably. I don't believe I have

asked any unreasonable questions. I am trying, not for me, but
for the County of Lea, and I can't understand what people
think down there, but it's certainly exciting. Mr. Cooper
might have something. He could tell you something about the
cement jobs. He could really tell you about what goes on,

what has gone on down there and without supervision.

MR. NUTTER: Would you like to make some remarks,
Mr. Cooper?

THE WITNESS: In the fresh water that we have
drilled, we haven't seen any evidence of contamination on our
leases. The waterflood that we put in in Section 22, when we
put in the flood, even though we weren’'t producing more than
just a few barrels a day of water, we put in a disposal
system at the time we installed our water injection system
and we propose to do the same thing here.

MR. NUTTER: I thiﬁk you mentioned that you would
reinject produced water even in the initial stages here so you

won't be going to pits with this water --

P T A LT R
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THE WITNESS: That is correct.

vy

BT ———

L i Q (By Mr. Smith) Have you noticed any depreciation
%‘ N in the fresh water that you use, or not?

Egéi-. o : A No, we have not. We make fluid tests on the wells
rdlff%; ' and the drawdown is the same that it was when we initially

started using the water, and the buildup. The time to build

back to the same point is the same as when we first atarted.

: [ - R - f - 3 i i
i we Ifeel 1ike this is a pretiy preolific water sonrce. where it

N
L]

comes rom I can't say.

MR. SMITH: That's their coatention and I guess that
$ our problems will be settied between the State water
Engineer. You oil and gas peopler what would you have to do

'ﬂ‘$j' ' ) with this?

fj‘ MR, NUTTER: We don't have a thing to do with the
i supply of water, Mr. Smith, except, the only thing we have to
do with is that it's our obligation to see that the casing
and cementing programs are such to protect the water. We have
nothing to do with the allocation or use of it.

MR. SMITH: I called the oil and gas on this water.
Amerada was drilling and they were gding to set pipe at 250.
objected. We had quite a little confusion over the thing.
Then an oil and gas pwople told me that they were going to

cement that bottom. Well, they start out with what they call

-
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- . a tubing job. They just put tubing and no casing. They
. : wound up putting four or five-inch casing in and they were
goiny Lo Cement back to 2400 feet, which lett that all open

from -- But we wound up on this by -- You people, are you the

o e R T T
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oil and gas or are you just -- what part do you play?

3 MR, NUTTEX: I was on the phone with Mr. Porter

when we were talking to you. They circulated cement back
into the surface pipe --

MR. SMITH: You sent a man down there with the
understanding that ¢hcoy would set casing below the water, is

that right?

: ' MR, NUTTER: Well, the cement was to come back up

i into the surface pipe.

MR, SMITH: I know, but from now on, set casing
below the water as Mr., Buckles does and most of the othér
companies, I found that a lot of these people are setting
and doing this thin& that I objected to. This well that Pan

,é American has just completed, that's going lc,ooovfeet. +They
- set at 320 feet surface and set more pipe at forty-two
something, I think., They circulated cement back up, the; put
1100 sacks in so they don't know where that cement came to and

they left open hcle,

Here®s the thing I want to tell you, they have lost
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circulation ever since they set surface pipe. I am doing
this for the benefit of everyone concerned. If you killed
me over there tomorrow nohody would know any different., 1If
they kill Lea County --

MR. NUTTER: We are just trxying to get the facts.

MR, SMITH: I am trying to state facts. I think I
have taken sufficient time., I don't think that I need to
paint any other pictures, I think you see them all. This
fellow might could tell you somethiiig that could -~

MR. COOPER: I am Fred Cooper from Jal. I don't
know that I have a lot to add to that but I would like to ask
the Commission to deny this request to the Buckles 0il
Company if at all possible until they ~- In other words,
unless they agree to use the saline water from some other
source. This is available there in big quantities. In fact,
we gave permission for right-of-way across land so that it
would be available. We gave it with one reason, a right-of-
way for a saline line to get and encourage the oil companies
to use it instead of using our fresh water, We do have a
real problem there,

I would like +o bring out one other thought there,
that is, a lot of people will tell you that the water that the

0il companies use produce more taxes than a farmer, which I
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will agree, but at the same time we can live wi“hout the oil
and gas because the people did for many hundreds ©Hf ysurs, but
we can't 1iVe'without the foeod,  sc lovking beyond our

lifetime and to our grandchildren and for the development of
Lea County, we all need to really consider our fresh water
there, because it is precious. We don't have irrigation water,
It's very precious.

I just want to put that in, that I asked the
Commission to deny it unless they do agree to use saline water,
To give you an idea of what I am talking about, here's an
example, for exambie, miking one slice of bread requires
37 gallons of water., To produce one pound of beef it takes
3,750. MNow, this gets back possibly on your side that you can
take this water and produce‘more taxas from the oil industry,
which you can, because it takes a tremendous lot of water,
3,750 gallons to grow one ton of alfalfa, But without our
foodstuff and without our product, you can't get along of
anything.

This fresh water right down below or in this
fellow's flood area, Johnny McOwens has just informed us that
his well has gone dry, and it is depleting, whether his
records show that it is or is not, it is depleting. -The man's

own stock water righit there at his house has gone dry, Johnny
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McOwens on the Stuart lease, It's a fact that it is

depleting Gown there., I ask that thev agree & 43e saiine

MR. SMITH: One other little addition to his, This
would be better for the State Engineer, I am pumping watar
two mile for my stosk use now and to water a few flowers in the
yard at my home now on account of the depletion of that water
that Buckles is using. I didn't really know this was for
sure or I might have thrown a lot more fits {han I have thrown.
I just make it barely for the house use for the wells that
I have there. I have two, and, of course, I don't think that
Buckles may be depleting this over there where I am pumping
this water to because it's another source, some other people.
It's the same water, it's Ogallala water,

There are other things, of course, I think we have
taken enough of your time and we thank you for listening to
us and anything you do for us or any advice you can give us,
we wonld appreciate it because we ara in trouble in Lea
County if something is not done.

MR, NUTTER: We appreciate your attendance and your

- comments. Do you have anything further, Mr. Kellahin?

MR, KELLAHIN: There should be a 1e£ter from Gulf

0il Corporation in the file in support of this application,

-
e
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is there not?

" MR. NUTTER: I think it's on my desk.

T Ty T T Y T e T g R

ek . MR. KELLAHIN: You have received a letter from them?

Lo
i

MR. NUTTER: I received a letter from Gulf, It's

o Xj‘#,?
et

T } on my desk.

MR. RELLAHIN: The only thing that I have to say in

SEEAM w!H‘!
RPN D

o< ; : connection with statements made by Mr. Smith and Mr., Cooper,
this is the first time, I believe, that a land owner has

appeared here before the Commission in comnnection with these

waterflood projects and I think it's a very healthy and

wholesome thing that they have come to present their side of
; ’ the case. I would observe, however, in connection with Mr,
L Cooper's request that the application be denied unless‘

Buckles agrees to use saline waters, I would like to point out

n that under the laws of the State of New Mexico, both
‘c'é k constitution law and statutory, the waters of the State of
,‘ New Mexico are public waters subject to appropriation for

beneficial use. There is an application pending before the

State Engineer in connection with this waterflood project.‘
We have mentioned two other sources of water that are
available. I don't think it would be a proper exercise of the
authority of the 0il Conservation Commission to specify what

; water is to be used because this is peculiarly under

»
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. ' the jurisdiction of the State Engineer and not the 0il

Conservation Commission,

YT SRR e P T
T A

MR, SMITH: In answer to what he gaid there, we have

W

been over here a l1ittle owvar 2 vE3r agu and 1 know little. I

e
.

E;, : - ":  stated that the water they received there would get above this
, ;E%g | 2500-foot. water would come under the State Engineer. Am I
¥ correct in that statement?

# | MR, KELLAHIN: That would be my opinion.

MK, SMITH: We can discuss it a long, long --

I understand Mr. Cooper wasn't probably quite as familiar
with the law that has been passed as I am, because he wasn't
up here as much as I was. You are correct on that, Mr.

Kellahin.

¢

f
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MR, NUTTER: Anything further in Case 3772?

We'll take the case under advisement,

AL A
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, Apa DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernaliilc, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
Mexico 0i1 Conservation Commission wasg reported by me; and
that the same is a true ang correct record of the saig

Proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill ang ability.

Witness My Hand and Seal this 24¢h day of June, 1948,

e
NC_ARY PUBLIC

My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1971,

ot
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Geopqe L. Buckles Companq

OIL PRODUCTION
CONSULTANTS - OPERATORS

Monn‘mns, Texas 79756
July 11, 1968

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. v owon
Secretary -Director

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission

P. O. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico. 87501

Re: Commission Order No{ R-3426
George L. Buckles Company
Langlie-Mattix Waterflood Projects

Dear Mr. Porter:

In your letter tc Mr. Jason Kellahin dated June 17, 1968 regarding the
Commission's approval of Order 0. 4-3426, you outlined procedures te
be followed in drilling and completing water injection wells with reference
to casing and cementing prac*icio.

We are in agreement with all of these requirements with the possible
exception of the use of a DV tool in the long casing string to be set at the
top of the salt section at an approximate depth cf 1, 300 feet from the
surface and the subsequent cementing through the tool with a minimum of
50 sacks. The altemative to setting the DV tool was to cement behind the
long casing string to the top of the Rustler formation at an approximate
depth of 1, 050 feet from the surface. The purpose of this extra cementing
job was to prevent possible contamination of the upper fresh water sands
with Rustler water and to prevent possible entry of this water into oil or gas
formations below the salt section. We are convinced that our proposed
casing and cementing program, coupled with our continued surveilance after
completiorn, will adequately protect all porous formations from contact with

‘Rustler water.

Qur injection wells are to be risdlled from top to bottom with cable tools.
This practice enables vs to log atl porous formations encountered and to
identify any fluid contained in these formations. It also enables us to drill
a straight hole, which would be important when a well is drilled close to a
lease property line.

Ever since we have operated in this area, we have pioneered methods to
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Page 2 July 11, 1968
Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Santa Fe, New Mexico

protect the fresh water formations. In all of the wells we have drilled surface
casing was set through all fresh water sands, even though in some cases this
amounted to 700 feet of pipe while only 250 feet was required.

Our experience in this area indicates that if we set surface casing through the
Rustler formation we would be unable to cement to the surface behind Ji.e pipe.
Therefore, we set 8-5/8"" casing below all fresh water sands at approximately
700 feet and circulate cement to the surface using 500 sacks of cement. This
casing will protect these sands from any contamination for the life of the
flood. At abandonment, « cement plug will be set in the 8-5/8" casing at

the bottom and the top.

In drilling ahead through the 8-5/8" casing, the Rustler water zone is encountered
between 1, 200 and 1, 300 feet. In order to drill in a dry hole below the Rustler,
we mn an intermediate string of 7" casing and set in anhydrite at approximately
1, 300 feet. This string is not cemented and is pulled after the long casing
string (4-1/2" OD) is cemented. The well is drilled through the 7" cacing to
total depth and then the 4-1/2" casing is set in 2 dolomite zone immediately
above the first cil pay zone in the Queen formation and cemented with sufficient
cement to come above the Yates formation. Thus the Yates, Seven Rivers

and Queen formations are protected with cement behind the 4-1/2" casing

and the upper fresh water sands are protected by the cement behind the 8-5/8"
casing.

It is noted that we cannot cement behind the 4-1/2" casing to the top of the
Rustler formation because our 7" intermediate casing string is set below the
Rustler formation. Finally, we believe it highly unlikely, if not impossible,
to cement off the Rustler formation througk a DV tool in a cable tool drilled
well.

We have calculated that the added cost to us for the installation of the DV
tool, including equipment, cementing and rig time, would approximate
$2,000.00 per well. Since we plan todrill seventeen new injection wells
in this project, the added cost to us would be considerable.

Since we keep daily records of injection pressure and volurae for each well
during the life of the flood, we would readily detect any casing leaks and
remedial measures would be instigated at once. Our plan is to keep an
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Page 3 July 11, 1968

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Santa Fe, New Mexico

inczt fluid between the tuhing and 4-1/2" casing and between the 8-5/8"
and 4-1/2" casing strings. In our opinion the Rustler water in this area
is non-cormrosive unless it comes into contact with oxygen. This latter
cannot happen with the fluid we will place between the 8-5/8" and 4-1/2"

casing strings.

In view of the above, we respectfully request the elimination of the added
cement job as outlined in your letter.

Enclosed is a plat showing the area of our flood projects colored in yellow
and a drawing showing the well completion practice as it relates to casing
and cementing requirements.

Yours very truly,

&74 57 ’4‘Uég\

George L. Buckles

GLB/b
Enclosure - Plats

cc - Mr. Joe Ramey
0Oil Conservation Commission
Hobbs, New M:=2xico 88240

Mr. jason Kellahin
P. O. Box 1769
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO 87501

July 11, 1968

“ Mr. Jason Xellshin
¥allahin & Pox
I ) Attermeys =t Law
\Z Post Offios Box 1769
santa Fe, New Nexico

! Raference is made¢ to your letter of July 2, 1968, ingquiring
) as to the meximum slloweblas sesisned to Sacrge L, Buckles
Coxpamy sosth project in our lettexr of June i7, 1968. This
—~ pIojeet, with two others. was authorized by Commiszsion Oxder
D[ Bo. B-426 dated Jume 5, 1968.

TThe osizect maximum allowable for this project (when the

_J Southeast Bew Nexico normal unit allcwakle is 42 bopd or less)
should be 210 2 'rrels. This is based on 42 barrcls for each
ozﬂu&-t‘o-amtmmumhnpimlotonhot

\/Pt&&mmnl in the nrcisct s,

/

|

Lg

Very truly yours,
A. L. POXTER, J%.
secretary-birector

ALDP/DEN/ix

cos Oil Conservation Commission - Bobbs, ERew Mexioco
U. 8. Geological survey - Roswell, New Maxico
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KELLAHIN AND FOX
ATTORNEYS AT LAW
G4 EAST SAN FRANCISCO STREET

JASON W. XELIAHIN POST OFFICE BOX 1769 TELEPHONE 982-4315
RCBERT £, FOX SANTA FE,NEW MEXICO 87501 AREA COvE 505
July 2,1968

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Post Office Box 208&
Santa Fe, New Mexico

i e A 2o e gt P

Re: George L. Buckles Company

Langlie-Mattix Pool Waterflood Projects
Order R-3426

Gentlemen:

In connection with the above order approving three
waterflood projects for the Queen Sand of the Langlie-
Mattix Pool, it would appear that in your letter of

Yamae 177 red xrd ey o OEmend co <lnn 3 I-] r!=1n111 at 'If\n nf the
L Lt 2 = e & g ’ e W *..’ N D e’ SGRR RS ks Pt B T B g

allowable to be assigned, no credit was given for any 5
injection wells on the south project, located in
Section 22, Township 25 South, Range 37 East.

The calculation appears to be based solely on the

four producing wells on this project. Upon completion
there will be three injection wells, which under Rule
701 B 2 would give one additional unit asllcowable for
the project, or a minimum of 42 barrels.

R KRR S op e

g N g

If you are in agreement with this, would you please
give us a letter to that effect.

Yours very truly,

Goae w. Wbl

JASON W. KELLAHIN

Ve, e

jwk ; peg VAT L b
cc Mr. George L. Buckles

BB Jue 3 AKE 20

AN ALY

o - . s B o P - . . . — o ) .
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oiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
p. 0. BOX 2088

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

June 17, 1968

_ KMz, Juson Esllshin

R
v

ﬁ\ Roferance is made to Commission Order so. R-3438, recently entered
'{n Case ¥o. 3772, approving thres waterflood projects fox George L.

| Iajoctien is to bs through tubing in each of ths 21 suthorined veuer
N injection wells, with the casing-tubing annulse load 4 with a hydro~
ﬂgsuumxy-w P olumn of inert fluid and equipped with a pres-

i; guftigient surface casing {70C fest ainimum) shall be used to case
off all fresh wvater-bsaxing formations.
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OlIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088

- SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 873501

Mx. Jagon Kellshin
Xellahin & Pox

santa Fe, New Maxico Jure 17, 1968

to the allowabls itself, our calculations indicate that when all
£ the authorised injection walls have besn placad on active injec-
f:\ tion, the maximum allowable vhich the North Project wiil be eligible
te recelive the provisions of Fule 70)1-E-3 is 868 barrels per
day vhen tha Sauthsast FWew lexice normal unit allowable is 42 harrels
per day or less. The maximum allowable foi the Centar Project is 672
ﬂhmh am the maximm for the South Project is 168 barrxels.

,rMmmmrngammwmuth
@“My. both to the Santa Fe office of the Commission and the

{ | appropriate district proration office.

J ordexr that the allowable assigned to the project may be kept
Wuﬂ in oxdexr that the operator may fully banefit from the
aiiowable provisions of Rule 701, it behooves hia to prouptiy motify

D beth of the aforementioned Commissior offices by letter of any change
in the status of wlls in the projoct crea, i.e., vhen astive injec-
tion comsmnoss, vien additional injection or producing wells are

| arilled, when additional wells are acquimd through purchase or
onitisation, vhen wells have received a response to water injection,
ete.

\/mmmnxammmwmuaxmnduum
/ status of the project and the wells therein will be apsreciated.

i Yery truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jrx.

Secrestary-Director
ALY/DSE/LX .
ccs 0Oil Comsexvation Commission Nr. D. BE. GSray
Hobbe, New Mexico State Engineer O0ffice
Capitol Building
V. 8. Geological Survey santa Fe, New Nexico

Bobbe, New Mexico

SOORIETW
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LAND COMMISSIONER
GUYTON 3. HAYS
MEMBER

Mr. Jason Kellahin
Kellahin & ¥Fox
Attorneys at Law
Post Office Box 1769
Santa Fe, Mew Mexico

Dear Sir:

ALP/irx

Hobbs OCC x
Artesia OCC
Aztec OCC

State Engineer X

Other

®i! Cons

GOVER: OR
DAVID F, ¢ RGO
CHAIRS - ™

ar STt
w 1
v [

N7

P. 0. BOX 2088
SANTA FE

June 5, 1968

State of Netz Mlexico
ervation Tommission
STATE GEOLOGIST

A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

Case No. 3772
Order No. "31?5
Applicant:

George L. Buckles Company

Enclosed herewith is a copy of the above-referenced Commission
order recently entered in the subject case. Letter pertaining
to conditions of approval and maximum allowable t& follow.

Very truly yours,

AN T2 N
b A CHhafa, K.
A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

Carbon copy of order akso sent to:

ettt Wr
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S PLEASE NOTE THAT THIS HEARING WILI, START AT 8 O'CLOCK A.M.
|
A | - Docket No. 16-68
’ _DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MAY 22 1968
8 A_M, - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
_STATE ILAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
The following cases will be heard before Daniel &, Nutter, Examiner,
or Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:
CASE 3769:  Application of Texas Pacific Oil Company for a unit
o o agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks approval of the South Leonard
: {Queen) Unit Area comprising 640 acres, more or less,
| of Federal and Fee lands in Township 26 South, Range 3/
i Eaet, Lea Countu New Mewicog, ‘
i . .. . . ‘ '
e - CASE 3770: - Application of Texas Pacific 0il Company for a waterflood
. project, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the ahove-
styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflcod
project in its South Leonard {Queen) Unit Area by the
o] ) . injection of water into the Queen formation through five
S : wells located in Sections 13, 23, and 24, Township 26
; South, Range 37 East, South Lecnard-Queen Pool, Lea
- a County, dew Mexico.
. CASE 3751: (Continued and readvertised from the April 24, 1968,

Examiner Bearing) :

o : Application of Pennzoil Company for a dual completion,
tubing exception, and a non-standard gas well location
or non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New

- Mexico. Applicant; in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval for the dual complction (conventional) of its
Hudson Pederal 29 Well No. 1 located 660 fee” from the

I North line and 1980 feet from the East line of Section

i ’ 29, Township 18 South, Range 33 East, South Corbin Field,

o ' ' Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce

o - oil from the Wolfcamp formation thrcugh 1.38-inch ID




e g —w— e

i A waterfivoud project comprising al

~ \
(’ -2-
Wednesday - May 22, 1968, Examiner Hearing Docket No. 16-68
CASE CONTI FROM PAGE -1-

twbing and gas from the Morrow formation through 2-inch
tvhina. Applicant alao seeks an exception to the tubing
requirements of Commission Rule 107 in that said 1.38-inch
tubing would be set more than 250 feet above the uppermost
Wolfcamp perforation. Applicant furcher seeks approval for
the non-standard:- location for said well in the South Corbin-
Morrow Gas Pool if the E/2 of said Section 29 is dedicated
to the well as proposed, or in the alternative, appli-

! amnt geeks approval for a non-standard gas proration unit

: for the well comprising the B/2 FW/4 an? the NE/4 of =aid

; ’ Section 29. '

CASE 3771: Application of Pennzoil Company for special pool rules, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the South
Corbin-Wolfcamp Oil Pool, lLea County, New Mexicc, including
a provision for 160-acre spacing and proration units.

CASE 3772: ";plication of George. L. Bucklies Company for three watei—
¢ - " /flood projects, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
| above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute three
waterflood projects by the injection of water into the Queen
Sand of the Langlie-Mattiwx Pool in Township 25 South, Range
37 ‘Bast, Lea County, New Mexico, as follows:

2ll of Section 3 and the
B/2 NE/4 and NE/4 SE/4 of Section 4, with injection to be
through eight wells located in Units A, F, J, L, M, O, & P
of Section 3, and Unit H of Section 4;

A -waterflood project comprising the S/2 S/2 of Section 10,
the W/2 SW/4 of Section 11, the W/2 NW/4 of Section 14, and
; the NE/A and NE/4 NW/4 of Section 15, with injection to be

’ through ten wells located in Units M & O .of Section 10, Unit
™ M of Section 11, Unit D of Section 14, and Units A, B, C,

: G, and H of Section 15.

i A waterflood project comprising the NE/4 of Section 22,
_ .with injection to be through three wells located in Units
B, G, and H of Section 22;

Numerous of the above-described water injection wells are
proposed to be located at unorthodox locations, often 5 to
15 feet from the corners ana/or boundaries of their respec-
ive 40-acre tracts.
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Wednesday - May 22

, 1968, Examiner Hearing Docket No. 16-58
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CASE 3773: Application of Mabee Royalties, Inc., and Yuronka and
Chandler, for an amendment to Orders Nos. R-32%3 and
R-3388, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the
above-styled cause, seek the amendme:r of Orders Nos.

. R-3263 and R-3388 to designate Mabee Royalties, Inc.,

b . : as operators of the S/2 SW/4 and NE/4 SW/4 of Secticn 7,

e . Township 22 Scuthk, Rangs 2@ East, Tea Counto MNow Mawisn

E j rather than John Yurcnka and Robelt E. Chandler, who wer=

,%5 originally designated as operators of said compulsorily
pooled lands.

g e p————— T

CASU 3774: Application of Ernest A. Hanson for a dual compietion, Lea
- ' County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-stiyled cause,
seeks approval for the dual completion {conventional) of
his Max Gutman Well No. 5 located in Unit N cof Section 1%,
Township 22 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New lMexico,
e - in such a2 manner as to permit the production of Drinkard
and East Brunson-Granite Wash oil through parallel strings
of tubing.

5: Appiication of Cities Sexrvice 0il Company “or an vnorthodox
0il well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
RS the above-styled cause, seeks authority to érill its State
= "AE" Well No. 2-Y at an unorthodox location 1420 feet from
o the South line and 990 feet from the West line of Sectiocn
36, Township 16 South, Range 36 East, Lovington-Abo Pool,
i Lea County, New Mexico. Said well will be bottomed no
i closer than 1420 feet to the South line nor farther than
990 feet from the West line of said Section 35, and will
be drilled as a replacement for applicant's State "AE" Well
No. 2 on the same 40-acre tract, which well must be
abandoned due to a casing failure.

'y CASE 3776 Application of J. M. Huber Corporation for a unit agree-
5 ment, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
‘ styled cause, seeks approval of the Union-State Unit Area
j comprising 1360 acres, more or less, of State iands in
Township 15 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, NHew Mexico.

CASE 3701 (Reopened):

In the matter of Case No. 3701 being reopened at the

i request of Coastal States Gas Producing Company tc consider
5 the amendment of the special pocl rules for the Raum-~

! Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to provide for 1460-
{ acre spacing and psoration units with the assignment of

- 80-acre allowables.
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EXPLORATION AND PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT—-U. S. OPERATIONS
ROSWELL DiSTRICT

T.W. Kidg
DISTRICT MANAGER P. O. Drawaer 1038
M. ! Taylor Roswsll, Nyw Maxico 88201
OISTRICY PRODUCTION
Mansaen May 20, 1968

F. O. Mortiock

DISTRICT EXPLOMATION
MANAGER

H. A, Rankin
DISTRICT SERVICEE MANAGER

Secretary Director

01l Conservation Cammission
State of New Mexico

Post Office Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Application ot George L. Buckles
Company (Case No. 3772, May 22, 1968)
For Three Waterflood Projects in
The Langlie Mattix Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico
Dear Sir:

.Y o
(S (VEENY

4 e

5 operator of the Stuart Lamglie Mattix Unit, located
in Sections 2, 10 and il of T-25-3, R-37-B, Lea Couunbly, Naw Mexico.
This Unit offsets much of the Langlie Mattix Pool property for which
George L. Buckles Company has recently made aprlication to the 0il
Conservation Commission for authority to institute three waterflood

projects in this Pool.

We have discussed the development plans of these projects
wlth the Buckles Company and concur with their injection pattern and
lease line drilling locations. The Unit plans to cooperate with the
proposed projects and has secured tentative approval of a line well
agreement.

Yours very truly,

) AL ey

V

M{ I. Taylor
LCS:sz

cc: George L. Buckles Company
Post Office Box 56
Monahans, Texas 79756
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& -
o APPLICATION OF GEORGE L. BUCKLES COMPANY
:} o FOR A WATBRFLOOD PROJECT, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
i )
% Case No. 3772
g Name of Field and Pay Zone BEFORE EXAMINER MUTTE2 |
: | | QIL CONSERVAT . !
v S, i Langiie-Mattix Fleld. Queen Sand (oil zone). -~ £ o ' / o
3 - Location of Leases e S 7732 o
- Y All of Section 3 and parts of Section 4, 10, il, 14, 1S, and 22 T2SS R37E,
' : Les County, New Mexico. See attached plat.
L Name and Present Status of the Leases -
! L
; Average Bble . /Day Accumulated »
E Acres Wells March, 1968 Production to 4-1-68 ,‘
3 Fristve 160 4 16.8 378,956
. . o Humphrey A 280 7 13.9 521,776 ‘
: . Humphrey R 40 1 3.1 31,024
i Liberty 160 4 7.3 266,653 ‘_
: Smith 120 3 5.2 276, 487 :
| Tract 1 . 80 3 6.4 215, 933
' i Tract 2 40 1 0.1 178, 427 i
C Tract 3 40 1 0.4 110,132 , ‘;
e Tract 4 40 1 0.4 108,577 -
i L Tract $ 80 2 4,2 235, 839 o
Trect 6 60 1 0 168,280 f
Tract 7 40 i 0 156,578 §
= | Tract 8 40 0 0 52, 595 ;
. Tract 9 160 4 18.1 461,739 Lo
. ~ Tract 10 % 1 0 128,036
' Stuart Commuaity 40 1 0.3 143,270 : f
o ‘ F.S.B. Stuart 40 Ry 6.9 303, 037 v
‘ Totals: 1460 36 83.1 3,73¢, 334
Cumrent production is 2.3 barrels of oil per day per well and 1.5 barrels
. i of water per day per well. The gas volumes are snall. i
” !
- All wells were completed with casing set in the Queen formation at ¥
approximately 3395°. The completion s open hole through the Queen ' {
, - George L. Buckles Company
. T P . Minatteag - il
)l ) e .
a -




; S Sand with all old wells shot with nitroglycerine. If conditions are favorable,
. ; all new wells will be completed oper hole with the casing set near the top

¢4 the ofl bearing zone. A iog showing a typical well completion is attached.

i Aleso, a dlagrammatic sketch of a typical injection well completion ts artached.

Plan of Development and Operation

_; Ts paan OI Gevelopment is W cooperate v)ith the Amerada Woolworth Unit,
. . the Gulf Stuart Unit, and other offset operators. A cooperative waterflood
b ’ pattem has been developed and 1s shown on the enclosed plat.

Plans are to build injection facilities capeble of fumishing water to all of the
% ‘ injection wella. Initial injection rates are expected to be 300 barrels per

well per day. Later, rates will be dictated by performance. Water rights for
these leases are pending before the State Engineer.

Conclusions

It is estimaeted that secondary recovery will eaceed primary production. Our
Knight project and Amerada's Langlie-Mattix Woolworth Unit have responded
: to water injection and it is our opinion that this project will respond in a

{ similar manner. '

We feel that secondary recovery is the essence of conservaticn and the
nrevention of waste, and request that this application be approved.

M

O, P.E.
Vice President

Georqe L. ABuc“es Componq

g g g TS S o AT T - PR




- - = = - F et A m - - F - !
— ) 0 Ths . RaDA i o ARGHADA o TEXACO FrOST ,
- o ®5 »! : e P
. ) 10 R 6 .t A . i
.. . LMW Urt L Lt dgeute L o . Fristoe State !
= - - -2 o 1 . y 3
WES, ] o® WNION -, BKie s, “®, | BWeCKLES )i.:‘uz RN AMER [WESTATES
' A ] T ! ¢ '
v N 4 . “«
| \ 4 [ RN R ._J B~}
' l ‘g ? P Mot N HALE
| o' 17 ez . e o
4 ” N ’
. - __.2_! @ 1] .. r;;,' . ,.:;’l A c | Carison _
i e o “s',.:‘ ConT MUMBLE] C1T SEA
* (.:‘z ! #’ J .’.l- -.- ‘”A.N- -1.|-‘~
~ Smith oo 0 -
i SRR Y -Z -
, :E-OAaNS ' ‘\l "y : { &
o N CLIPE .
. N (T M aA .ﬁ J
bl 4 ST ,v_'.":,:“ :. —- "_.r_..‘-\' b :. e TS
AND PR OLSEN r (2 GULF ; WESTERN
« 1 // [ J |, .“3‘ 4
T TS O L) . A S L T AT
{ USCAN . ||:'>' * /’
N N e evs gur et !
Y A 7N T |
[N . ’ ~ 8 §
— - — N .@.____‘g + 2 -
. STAN AND. PR 24, . ATLANTIC TR
e 2 I N ’ e &
R i [N ) I|23 .lZZ. |\2\|\ J ® .
: N e e e = - - | Y7 oS unit o aim iy .
OLSEN _ " BL..w LTI
¢ l <° Bidte 2| T 8T 1) o v o' | o
Langlie /?‘ d l St H = 1], %= Styart N Langlie Eaton
PAN AM .euqtkE&’euches UCKLES, o ¢ JOHNSON UNION
_#_. ;} ! .j!_w él S %2 o e 3
"V"‘, ‘ (\.‘f ‘,"’ : \\ . A
RISy, [(Te ST — - - -~ -
s 0N OR]
‘V.‘.f/f.\dl" Co..mnb “., 4:‘ ' R 3 ;
gy < -y SRR A - .nuuri+5-uv emqtd.L S .1# B ocker ;
Y . ; r LLF ; ULF HPAN AN E'.PAS ATLANT! GULF
e 2 ) e : [ LI {22 te! {
i T B : 7 :
! 4 \ . B . A - tonqlee : :
i
i *3 - I g |
. ' ' ‘ LA1 .” .l ' ] N
. e Stuart RVeorfOHI_& 101t Longlie N Blocker Butt, :
TIDE | TENNECO | BLWAVER‘ﬂ*‘ at,mgs "'mT SERTl WESTERNM WESTERN :
2 e } e ! [ (e 1 ’ i‘ . ) ;
cores ‘ i { SBi(x‘.\..omm ) |
ogt v - 1
1 - s+ - S -7 - - !
« UNION | 1 ARGD 1 T e ‘ [ MAG. ] L i
ez | ez e n.__.,.msn([rm boxe! i i ;
Cart. tanehart 1 @ Lonehoﬂ Ao ~ | Joh ' Wimb. ;
B 7+ —{21 + ¥ L PP D°"°54 ohas ., 4 Wimb.
. P HUMBLE  [AND PRISKELL unige . T ST EL PASO ams. | :
! °! e Pan oy Y Y¥ {
y Lam : t ' R CAI ! CA!;} W'mb: :
LA LI IS UGS - Cﬂffs‘m ,.._-.Q'L__ >arl. ,_.._.2'.-._-1 ! " t
® PRODUCTION WELL :
< PROPOSED PRODUCTICN WELL éx ’IV
; . ® INJECTION WELL
| CSCALE 2": 1 Mile i ' . 4 51 £
@) PROPCSED INJECTION WELL R
N 63 GAS WELL
Prepared Sy: i
. ABANDONED WELL !
. & GEORGE L. BUCKLES CO. :
DRY HOLE
. GEGRGE L. BUCHLES COMPANY LEASES TWP. 25 SOUTI, :
{420 ACRES MORE OR LESS RA4NGE 37 EAST,
: LANGLIE-MATYIX FiELD LEA COUNTY, NEW MEX.
e . st £ e
':é’ : Y -
o~ -
} -
7 e
.- 7 - -
*




“l

GBORGE L. BUCKLES COMPANY
LANGLIE-MATTIX FIELD
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

LEASE DESCRIPTIONS
_ AND
PROPOSED INJECTION WEBLL LOCATIONS

Community Stuart Lease:

EEFORE EXAMINER NU

NE/4 NE/4, Section 20, 1253, R375.
o’ exuiar nO. 3

Fristoe Lease: | cAsE NG S D 7 a2

QIL CONSERVATION COMAMISSHD

ER

Z

e ———— 4 v - 2t n e
————————— o PR

B/2 NE/4 & B/2 SR/4, Secticn 3, T25S, R3I7B.
Proposed Injection Well: 990' from North Line & 100" frorx East Line 4

U Ch oo

Proposed Inj~—2on Well: from South Line & 100' from Bast Line +—
i 3RS
of Section 3.

F.S.B. Stuart Lease:

NW/4 NE/4, Section 22, T258, R37E.
....po.ed Injection Well: 1315 frem North Line & 1325' from East 5t
Line of Section 22,

Bumphrey "A" Lease:

W/2 NE/4 & B/2 NW/4 & W/2 SE/4 & NE/4 SW/4, Section 3, T25S, R37E.

Well No. 4: 1750° from North Line & 2970' from Bast —
Line of Section 3.
~ Well No. 8 2970' from North Line & 1650' from East Line 1/

of Section 3. _ ’
Proposed Injection Well: 100’ from South Line & 1980° from East -
Line of Section 3.

Humphrey "8" Lease:

SB/‘ SW/4' Section 3. TZSS. R37E.

Liberty Lease:

W/2 NW/4 & W/2 SW/4, Section 3, T25S, R37E.
Well No. 5: 1830' from South Line & 660' from West
Line of Section 3. :
Pmpoaea Injection Well: 100’ from South Line & §° from West Line }—~
of Section 3.

Georqe L. Buckles Company

e A AL M e Ak e Y e g Al s . . T < e e
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Smith Lease:

B/2 NE/4 & NE/4 SE/4, Section 4, T25S, R37E.

Proposed Injection Well: 2310°
Line of Section 4.

Stuert Tract No. 1 Lesse:

well No. 3: 4299°
Line of Section 10,

Stuart Tract No. 4 Lcasc.

SR/4 SW/4, Section 10, T258, R37B.

Stuart Tract No. 3 Lease:

NW/4 SW/4, Section 11, T25S, R37B.

Stuast Tract No. 4 Lease:

NE/4 NW/4, Section 15, T25S, R37E.

Proposed Injection Well: 1315' from North Lioe
Line of Section 15.

Stuart Tract No, 5 Lease:
.~ evwrt £4 ¢M"Qn 149 'm$' .B.szﬁ.

w,‘ INYV/ 3p wo———

Proposed Injection Wwell:

_'rfrom NOQD Liie & avs
of Section 14.

PRy

Stuart Tract No. © ieasc:

SW/4 NE/4 & N/2 SE/4 NW/4, Section 22, T25S, R37E.
Proposed Injection well: 2635' from North Line & 2635
Line of Section 22.

Stuart Tract No. 7 Lease:

'SE/4 NE/4, Section 22, T25S, R37E.
‘Proposed Injection Well: 2635' from No
Line of Section 22.

(2)

from North Line & 990 from Rast v

§/2 SE/4, Section 10, T253S, RI7B.
trom North Line & 2145’ fiorz Bast v

& 122%° from West v 1

s 1215 from West &

nthnz&SO‘ttomBut‘/

from Bast &~ ~

e i U S e

George L. Buckles Compony

Ped
R S e S E

H
i

IRty S e B A
T ]




TR JET ey oy
S0 - ¥
+ B

* "

PR

Stuart Tiact Mo. 8 Lease:

SW/4 SW/4, Section 10, T25S, R3I7E.
Proposed Injection Well: 1220' from South Line & 1315' from West ¢+~
Line of Section 10,

Stuart Tract No. 9 Lease:

NE/4, Section 15, T25S, R37E.
Proposed Injection Well: 5' from North Line & 80' from East Line &
Section 15.
Proposed injection Well: 5' from North Line & 2635' from East &
Line of Section 15.
m North Line & 826" from East +»—
of Section 15. 32
Proposed Injection Well: 2540' from North Lire & 100' from Bast b~
Line of Section 15.
Proposed Injection Well: 2540' from Nomb Line & 2635' from Rast &

T fa_~ata 1‘
T iveam s ttam
AmDe CI DETLOn

Proposed Injection Well:

Stuart Tract No. 10 Leaae:

SW/4 SW/4, Section 11, T2SS, RJI7E. >
Proposed Injection Well: 1315' from South Line & 1315' from West >
Line ¢f Section 11,

)
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Grorge L. Buckles Compony
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